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MINISTRY OF ENVIRONMENT AND WATERS MANAGEMENT

GENERAL DIRECTORATE FOR ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT, POLLUTION CONTROL 
12, Libertăţii Blvd., Sector 5, Bucharest,
Tel: +4021.316.77.35; Fax: +4021.316.04.21

To: Mr. Jeremy Wates                                                          March 20th, 2006 

Secretary

Aarhus Convention

Environment and Human Settlements Division

Bureau 332

Palais des Nations

CH- 1211 Geneva 10

Switzerland

Re: Communication to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee concerning decision-making on Rosia Montana gold mine (Ref.ACCC/C/2005/15)

Dear Mr. Wates,

Further to your letter dated October 27th, 2005, we would like to inform you that the Ministry of Environment and Water Management has answered to the questions indicated in your letter.
Please find enclosed the above mentioned answers and explanations – in a document with 15 pages - on the matter referred to in the communication submitted by Alburnus Maior and registered under the symbol ACCC/C/2005/15.

This document is accompanied by: 

· The EIA legislation, in English (GD 918/2002, as amended by GD 1705/2004, MO 860/2002, as amended by MO 210/2004, MO 863/2002, MO 864/2002; MO 1037/2005 is currently available only in Romanian); 

· the public announcements on the submission of the application for Rosia Montana project;
· the public announcements on the screening stage decision;

· the 2 letters issued by County Council Alba to EPA Alba regarding the presentation of Rosia Montana matter within the same Conunty Council;
· a summary, in English, of the submitted documents.
For any other information you may consider necessary please let us know and we will make it available as soon as possible.

Sincerely yours,
Angela FILIPAS
General Director

National Focal Point

for Aarhus Convention

